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Education is both her career and her passion,
Eleanor Roosevelt her hero and growing bonsai 
her hobby. She’s Martha J. Kanter, who became
chancellor of the Foothill-De Anza Community
College District in July 2003, after serving for 10
years as president of De Anza College.

Kanter attributes her early commitment to 
education to the influence of her parents—her
father was a physician and her mother returned to
school after rearing five children. Kanter’s first foray
into teaching came when, as a teenager, she tutored
a group of disadvantaged third- and fourth- graders.
“I can still see the light that appeared in their eyes
as they learned to be good readers,” Kanter says. 
“More than ever, I realized how important it is to
help people improve their lives.”

After earning a bachelor’s degree in sociology at
Brandeis University and a master’s in education
with a concentration in clinical psychology and
public practice at Harvard, Kanter taught English,
social studies and special education in several East
Coast high schools. In 1977, she moved cross-
country to implement San Jose City College’s 
learning disabilities program. She next served as a
director, dean and, ultimately, vice chancellor of 
policy analysis and research for the California
Community College Chancellor’s Office. Kanter

then returned to San Jose City College as vice 
president of instruction and student services, before
being named president of De Anza College. Along
the way, she earned a doctorate in education at 
the University of San Francisco. Her dissertation
focused on the access underrepresented students
have to the state’s community colleges.

Kanter’s determination to help students succeed
is one reason she cites former First Lady Eleanor
Roosevelt as a hero. “She was someone who
accomplished much in her own right, but who also
supported others in their successes,” Kanter says.
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VISIONARIES
$1 million and above
The Morgan Family Foundation

INNOVATORS CIRCLE
$100,000–$499,999
The Grove Foundation

TRUSTEES CIRCLE
$25,000–$99,999
Hospital Council of Northern 

and Central California
Estate of Clyde and 

Grace Marie Ogden
San Jose State 

University Foundation

PRESIDENTS CIRCLE
$10,000–$24,999
Anonymous (1)
Pauline Anderson
Aspect Communications
Asset Management Company
Paul and Melonie Brophy
Bruce and Elizabeth Campbell
City of Cupertino City Hall
City of Sunnyvale
Estate of James de Bar
Gilbane Building Company
Chris and Donna Paisley
Rotary Club of Palo Alto
Gordon Russell
Saal Family Foundation
San Jose Mercury News

Wish Book Fund, Inc.
Tosa Foundation
Valley Foundation

FELLOWSHIP SOCIETY
$5,000–$9,999
Arts Council Silicon Valley
Sidney S. Byers 

Charitable Trust
Paul Ely
Greater Bay Bancorp 
The Krause Foundation
La Société des 40 et 8
Mark and Candace Leonard
Betty Lohman

EDUCATORS SOCIETY
$1000–$4999
Anonymous (3)
Affymetrix, Inc.

Special Thanks to Our Donors  
We gratefully acknowledge these contributions made between January 1 and August 31, 2003 

C. Donald and Sally Allen
Ames Contractor Council
Fred and Catherine Ammann
Applied Materials, Inc.
Robert and Mona Armistead
Bank of Los Altos
Ned and Jimi Barnholt
Kathy Bridgman
Kathleen Burson
Thomas Cao
William Cilker
Nicholas and Elizabeth Clinch
Fran Codispoti and 

Ken Schroeder
Community Foundation 

Silicon Valley
Daughters of the 

American Revolution
Margaret Daul
De Anza College Faculty Senate
De Anza Kiwanis
Scott Denton
El Camino Hospital
Ray and Thelma Epstein
Everlasting Private Foundation
Robert and Jan Fenwick
Robert and Susan Finocchio
FODARA
Kenneth and Pam Fong
Foothill Academic Senate
Jim and Charlene Geers
Demitra Georgas
Richard and Evelyn Gilberg
Dave and Kathy Glen
Nicholas Gonzalez-Yuen
Good Samaritan Hospital
Joe and Honmai Goodman
Frank Greene and 

Carolyn Wilkins-Greene
Guzik Foundation
Larry and Anne Hambly
Hanson Permanente Cement
Jane Heckman
Robert and Marjorie Howe
Ta-Lin and Joyce Hsu
Industry Initiatives for Science
Jim and Pat Jackson
Mel and Mady Kahn
Kaiser Permanente
Martha Kanter and Carl Brown
Jack and Virginia Kavanaugh
Steven and Michele Kirsch 

Foundation
David and Janet Kline

Foothill-De Anza Foundation 
Board of Directors
Ann Danner, President
Joan Barram, Vice President
Kathy Torgersen, Secretary
David Rogan, Treasurer
Catherine Ammann
Art Dauer
Ben Dubin
Firooz Ghaffari
Cheryl Howell
Julie Jerome
Francis La Poll
Nicol Lea
Barbara Zeitman Olsen

Foothill-De Anza Community
College District Board of Trustees
Paul Fong
Sandy Hay
Andrea Leiderman
Mary Mason
Judith Moss
Adam Welch, 

De Anza Student Trustee
Sarah Wiehe, 

Foothill Student Trustee

Martha J. Kanter, Chancellor, 
Foothill-De Anza Community 

College District
Bernadine Chuck Fong,

President, Foothill College
Judy Miner, Interim President, 

De Anza College

Call Us with Your Inquiries!
Major Gifts
Cheryl Hylton, (650) 949-6232
Planned Gifts
Jim Jackson, (650) 949-6230
Scholarships
Robin Lyssenko, (650) 949-6233
Car Donations and General
Information (650) 949-6230

Foothill-De Anza Foundation
12345 El Monte Road
Los Altos Hills, CA 94022-4599
Fax: (650) 949-6108
Email: foundation@fhda.edu
Website: www.foundation.fhda.edu

Dave and Joan Barram
George and Betsy Bechtel
Harold and Lois Callahan
Dolores Chasuk
Kenneth and Caretha Coleman
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Ray Crump
Alden and Ann Danner
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Nancy Evans
Robert and Jan Fenwick
Frank and Jeanne Fischer
Dave and Kathy Glen
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Jon and Julie Jerome
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Steven and Michele Kirsch
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Judy Miner
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Eugene and Jeannie Seelbach
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Laury and Mary Smith
Douglas and Barbara Spreng
Darryl and Dorothy Stow
Bruce and Barbara Swenson
Mike and Kathy Torgersen
Dick and Carol Watts
Margaret Wozniak

Richard and Ellen Lowenthal
Robert and Susan Lyon
Orrin and Carolyn Mahoney
Mardsen Starbuck Cason 

Foundation
Mitchell and Jenny Ming
Moon Festival of Silicon Valley
Mrs. Albert Moorman
Leif and Ginger Nelson
Armand and Eliane 

Neukermans
O’Connor Hospital
Palo Alto Medical Foundation
Palo Alto Medical 

Veterans Administration
Resource Area for Teachers
Kyle Ridout
Rotary Club of San Jose 

North Foundation
Larry Rouse
Sacred Heart School
Sandis Humber Jones Co.
San Jose Medical Center
Eugene and Jeannie Seelbach
Sequoia Health Services
Singer Family Fund
SIYU Foundation
William and Ann Slautterback
Darryl and Dorothy Stow
Sugimura & Associates, 

Architects
Sun Microsystems 

Matching Gifts Program
Supreme Financial Corp.
Bruce and Barbara Swenson
Tsang Family Foundation
Brian Van Den Broeke
World Reach, Inc.
William and Jacqueline Yee

CHANCELLOR’S CIRCLE 
as of September 30, 2003.
$1000 and above
These unrestricted gifts make
a critical difference to our 
ability to offer every student
access to programs that can
fulfill a lifetime of dreams.
Anonymous (1)
Ralph and Kathy Adams
Robert and Lois Adams
Malini Alles
Fred and Catherine Ammann
Dudley and Elaine Andersen

District Names New Chancellor. . . It’s Martha

“I want to make sure that 
Foothill-De Anza continues to be 
a center of academic excellence 

renowned in our community 
for generations to come.”

—Martha Kanter 

She quotes Roosevelt in the
signature line of her email
messages: “The future belongs
to those who believe in the
beauty of their dreams.”

As chancellor, Kanter 
envisions creating new levels
of opportunity and equity for
students, as well as ensuring
accountability and achieving
sustainability for the district.
“I want to make sure that
Foothill-De Anza continues
to be a center of academic
excellence renowned in our
community and beyond, for
generations to come,” 
she says.

Kanter’s desire to foster
growth and development
extends even to her hobby of
tending bonsai. “You never
own them,” she says of the
delicate, carefully cultivated
plants. “You only take care of

them and help them grow for as long as you’re 
privileged to do so.” 

Foothill and De Anza students welcome new FHDA Chancellor Martha Kanter, Ed.D.

The mission of the Foothill-De Anza
Community Colleges Foundation is to raise
and invest funds to support the educational
excellence of Foothill and De Anza colleges.



given a car to the vehicle donation program.
They also take part in eScrip, a program,
though which participating merchants 
contribute a percentage of subscribers’
monthly credit-card purchases. 

Recently, Bob and Jan made a challenge
grant to the Chancellor’s Circle in an effort
to stimulate philanthropy at all levels of 
giving. Circle members unrestricted 
donations are used wherever they can 
benefit students most. “We’re glad our 
membership is being leveraged through our
gift, and we want to thank everyone who has
joined or upgraded as a result,” says Jan.

The couple also donates that most 
precious commodity, the gift of time. Jan
has served on the foundation board of 
directors and is a member of the Foothill
Commission; Bob is active on De Anza’s Arts
on Campus committee. Both are true friends
to the students of the Foothill-De Anza
Community College District.

A Bequest
Doratha Moore, a retired machinist, lived 
alone near De Anza College. As she grew less
able to manage her yard work, errands and
personal needs on her own, several young
neighbors who attended De Anza pitched in to
help. A grateful Moore included the school in
her estate plans; and now, proceeds from the
sale of her home fund a scholarship that 
benefits current students.

Tobi Giluso, the first recipient of Moore’s 
scholarship, wrote in her application, “My dad
attended De Anza College in 1973, and, for
him, it was a stepping stone; that is the reason
he encouraged me to go there as well. As a
student at De Anza, he learned that the key to
success is knowledge and that you must grab
this knowledge when you have the chance.”
“I’m chasing my dreams,” she wrote. As a
result, Tobi has set high educational goals.
Tobi graduated from De Anza in June and,
with the help of Doratha Moore’s bequest, is
attending UC-Santa Cruz as a literature major. 

Ways to 
Give

Register your credit/debit cards with eScrip.com, shop at your
favorite local stores, and we automatically receive a donation
of 1 percent to 4 percent of your purchase amount.

Donate your vehicle, boat, motorcycle or
RV—running or not. We handle the
paperwork, and you get a tax deduction.

Donate appreciated securities. You pay no capital
gains taxes on the stock’s appreciated value. Your tax
benefit is based on the fair-market value at transfer. 

Create a scholarship in honor or memory 
of a loved one. We’ll help you tailor it to
address your special wishes.

Make a planned gift. Perpetuate your 
commitment to education by including
Foothill-De Anza in your estate plans.

And, of course, you can also make
a cash, check or credit-card gift.
Just call (650) 949-6230.

A Vehicle Donation
When Julie Jerome donated her gently used
Honda to the Foothill-De Anza Foundation, it
proved a win/win deal. The Jeromes were able
to deduct the car’s full value from their 
pretaxable income, and the foundation 
benefited from a major contribution. “It’s a
creative way to give to our colleges, and the
foundation made it easy and hassle-free,” says
Julie. “All I had to do was turn over the keys
and the title, and the staff did the rest.”

A Challenge Grant
and More. . .
Bob and Jan Fenwick have been friends of the
Foothill-De Anza Community College District
since 1987, when they moved into their new
home, one hilltop north of Foothill College.
The following year, they hosted the district’s
first major fundraiser. “There’s a real place in
our community for Foothill-De Anza,” says
Jan, “and for the myriad educational 
opportunities it offers all ages and interests.” 

Bob, a community college alumnus who 
subsequently attended Purdue and Stanford
universities, personifies one of the district’s
missions: to prepare students for transfer to a
four-year college or university. And, as an
entrepreneur, he understands the importance
of another district mission: career-training.
“Foothill-De Anza plays a key role in keeping
Silicon Valley economically viable, especially
in these challenging times,” says Bob.
The Fenwicks have contributed to two-dozen
projects on both college campuses and have

“Foothill-De Anza plays a 
key role in keeping 

Silicon Valley economically 
viable, especially in these 

challenging times.”
—Bob Fenwick

A Matching Gift
On her son’s first day of kindergarten, Janelle 
Wolf became a student herself—at Foothill
College. Her ultimate goal was to become an
attorney. After excelling for two years at
Foothill, Wolf transferred to UC-Berkeley,
where she earned a bachelor’s degree in 
philosophy. “Foothill gave me the confidence
and training I needed to succeed further,” says
Wolf. Following her graduation from Berkeley,
she fulfilled her dream by earning a law degree
at that school’s Boalt Hall School of Law.

Now a lawyer at Intuit Inc., Wolf recently
interviewed another Foothill graduate for a
position with the company. As the two shared
memories of their Foothill experiences, the
job candidate mentioned that she had 
established a scholarship at the college. Wolf
was then inspired to do the same. “It’s 
important to me to make a difference, and this
scholarship was a way to do just that,” she
says. Wolf then compounded the difference
she made by obtaining a matching gift from
the Intuit Foundation.

Foothill graduate and attorney Janelle Wolf De Anza alumni Tobi Giluso and her father, GregJan and Bob Fenwick

Establish a charitable gift annuity.
You receive tax-free income for life
and a tax deduction!

Creative Investments, Priceless Results

Just seven of many reasons to give, clockwise from bottom center: Monica Cardenas, Foothill mechanical engineering major; Robin Lyssenko,
De Anza graduate who transferred to San Jose State University; David Bui, Foothill landscape architecture major; Tricia Davoren, Foothill
lifelong learner; Christopher Custer, Foothill business administration major; Martin Varela, Foothill graduate who transferred to Menlo
College; and Munreet Nijjar, De Anza marketing major.

When You Give 
to the Foothill-De Anza Foundation, 

you’re contributing to . . .

the success of students whose 
backgrounds, cultures, goals and 

interests are varied
�

excellence in the first two years of
undergraduate education and in the
arts, sciences and technical training

�
the preparation of Silicon Valley’s 

current and future workforce
�

lifelong-learning opportunities for 
the community

�
a legacy of educational excellence 

for generations to come Community member Julie Jerome

“My dad learned that
the key to success is knowledge

and that you must grab it
when you have the chance. . .

he encouraged me to set
high education goals

and to chase my dreams.”
—Tobi Giluso


